 NORTH STAINLEY CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of AGM

held on Thursday 17 October 2019 at North Stainley Village Hall
meeting commenced 7:30pm

Present
Ben Bramley, Ian Curwen, Abigail Dodson, Nigel Donaldson, Sean Easey, Tom Ingham, James Kelly, Julie Puttock, Shaun Puttock, Adele Richardson, Bill Stockill, Kevin Vollans, Peter Webster, Mike Wilkinson, Dewi Winkle.
1.0 Apologies
Received from: Gareth Lodwick, Callum Puttock, John Skinner.
2.0 Minutes of Last AGM 
Distributed and accepted.
3.0 Chairman's Report
DW highlighted the fantastic year the Club had had with three promotions. He also noted that the new indoor league team had also won their league in the winter.
4.0 Secretary Report

Over the 2019 season, NSCC have fielded 4 senior teams, 3 junior teams from U9 to U13 and 1 girls team. The junior section also entered the indoor league fielding 3 teams from u9 to u15. The Club entered its third year as an Allstars centre and also entered our first women's softball friendly league. 
The Committee met 10 times, each meeting alternating between a full meeting and an executive committee consisting of the Chair, Vice, Secretary, Treasurer, senior captains, head coach and junior secretary. The Club has 120 registered players with 53 senior players (made up of 30 full membership and 23 social members [eligible to play 5 games or less]) and 69 junior players with 29 Allstars.  
The 2019 season began with winter net sessions starting in February at Lordswood Cricket School near Tadcaster. Attendance was limited to those in senior teams due to the size of the venue but was well attended. A successful signing on evening in March followed. The Club signed new players in Laurence Williamson, Ash Griffin, Justin Kirk, Sean Easey, Isaac Horner, Mark Renton & Alfie Spencer. The Club also entered the first year of an ongoing three year shirt sponsorship deal with Lithgow Perkins. We were gifted an electronic scoreboard from Lightwater Quarries. 
The Club submitted its annual health check in September setting out our plans for the next 12 months. The Club has continued with membership of Harrogate Cricket Development Group which has allowed us access to training, funding possibilities and professional support. Two new L2 coaches were trained in Adam Dickson and Samuel Maddison.  
We started a bar for service during and after matches. We also ran a successful 100 Club and a fun fundraiser in Fantasy Cricket based on the results of the Saturday matches. 
The Club held an inter club friendly on August Bank Holiday. The Club has one CWO who is up to date with training, with two potentially their training over winter.  
Sponsorship this year has come from: 1st Choice Payroll Ltd; 50 Club;  Lightwater Quarries; Lithgow Perkins and Ripon Bowling Club.  
JP thanked the committee for their hard work and in particular DW and BB as chair and vice chair for their help and NP for her support.  JP thanked SP for his support. 
 
5.0 Treasurer Report
Income

Subs haven’t changed significantly compared to previous years. 

Adult match fees have increased. Junior match fees decreasing, which is reflective of the lower number of games played, and therefor the junior league fees paid.

Other – Pat Craggs – donation from funeral, and the cc had agreed to make a donation to the coach house £150

Car Boot dropped from income following the decision not to continue holding these events, and no income from Domino Drives following Anne leaving the village who organised these events.

It was decided that additional ways of raising funds needed to be established. Thank you to Callum Puttock especially for organising and collecting the monies for the 100 Club. We are looking for a volunteer to take this on asap, as monies were mostly collected by this time last year. Easy fundraising £131. Wreath making organised by Julie Puttock was another enjoyable social event, which we are hoping to repeat this coming year.

Sponsors:

Ripon Bowling Club; Lithgow Perkins; Dacre Son & Hartley; Lightwater Quarries; A1 Insurance; 1st Choice payroll; R F Broadley

Nets – this figure looks low due to nets starting after 31/01/2019.

Expenditure:

The ground continues to be one of the highest costs, but thanks to the time put in by club members, the cost has significantly reduced from previous year when an external contractor was used for ‘putting the pitch to bed’. The cost of supplies at the end of the season was just short of £1000.

Coaching 

Junior professional coaching £228

YCB £570 Adam Dickson & Sam Maddison

Equipment R&R

Harlands £613; Electrical sockets £294; Signs £160; Flag £96

Equipment purchased in year includes:

Springback Stumps £128

Leafblower & Hedge trimmer £430

Electronic Scoreboard £2880 – sponsorship of this item was agreed & payment received in the current financial year.

6.0 First Team Captain

JK thanked all the players for a great season and said there was a great team effort and camaraderie which run throughout the club. He aimed to strengthen the team for 2020. The feelers were out for an overseas player for 2020 which would possibly incorporate grounds and coaching.
7.0 Second Team Captain
BB said the league had been an odd one having been disorganised and ended with fluctuating fortune.  He was pleased with young players that came in. BB stated that he wouldn’t be standing next season. DW informed the meeting that BB had won the Div 7 bowling award.
8.0 Evening League

CP noted that it had been a mixed season with some external players. DW agreed 
9.0 Junior managers
In his absence, JS submitted the following report:

Allstars continued under the leadership of AD successfully. We played children in summer and winter leagues although there was difficulty raising teams for the winter leagues. The u13 girls won the pairs league. The u17s won the indoor league. 
He congratulated the players who had played representative cricket and thanked all coaches and parent helper. He made a plea for more coaches to come forward. 
10.0 Election of Officers
President: Mike Wilkinson
Chairman: Dewi Winkle
Vice Chair: Ben Bramley

Secretary: Julie Puttock 

Treasurer: Nicola Pringle

Grounds Staff: Tom Ingham
1st Team Captain: James Kelly
2nd Team Captain: Tom Ingham
Evening League Captain: Tom Spencer
Evening League 2nds Captain: Dewi Winkle

Junior Manager: John Skinner

Child Welfare Officers: Julie Puttock

Club representative on the Trust: Bill Stockill

Tea Ladies: Team Tea
Junior representative: George Cockerill
Other committee members:

Gary Cockerill

Ian Curwen

Nigel Donaldson

Gareth Lodwick

Kevin Vollans
Adele Richardson

It was added that junior managers are still eligible to attend committee meetings to aid the succession planning and increase club integration.

11.0 Grounds maintenance
Runs scored had increased. The Ground takes a lot of work and yet again we have struggled to get a permanent groundsman. DW thanked CP and some of the younger members of the club for helping out. Malcolm Wass was willing to help with the outfield. TI would look after the wicket maintenance. Hi proposal would be looked at at the next meeting.
12.0 Annual Subscriptions
There was discussion about the cost of annual subs, it was agreed to stay the same.
13.0 Any Other Business

Meeting closed at 8:17pm
Next meeting to be held: executive committee meeting 20 November 2019
Next full meeting NSVH 09 January 2020
Minutes prepared by: Julie Puttock
